Date

Subject: Bills H3896 and H869 - new municipal electric utilities

Dear Representative _______ (or Senator_______ ):

I write in support of bill H869 relative to the establishment of municipal lighting authorities, filed by Representative Jay Kaufman with many legislators, reported out as H3896, now before the House Committee on Ways & Means.

Bill H869 makes it possible for a city or town to create a municipal electric utility (“Muni”) by acquiring at fair value the distribution equipment from the incumbent investor-owned utility (“IOU”). Our State law already provides that option but its century-old language must be modernized for the Muni option to be practical: no new Muni has been formed in Massachusetts since 1926.

We already have 41 Munis in Massachusetts, including in Braintree, Norwood, Ipswich, Peabody, Danvers, Concord, Belmont, Wellesley, Shrewsbury, Holyoke, Westfield and Taunton. Compared with IOUs, Munis generally offer:

  - improved reliability (fewer outages, and faster restoration than NStar or National Grid as we saw in 2011 after tropical storm Irene and the October snowstorm), better responsiveness to local priorities (using clean energy or placing wires underground) and quality service;

  - lower electricity rates: in 2011, Unitil, NStar and Western Mass Electric charged respectively 42%, 22% and 14% more than existing Munis for a typical residential usage of 500 kWh per month.

145 municipalities and organizations (including the MMA, Mass Energy Consumers Alliance, MASSPIRG, the Cape Light Compact) endorse H869 or its predecessors.

H869 will create a form of competition for IOUs, which will lead IOUs to improve their service and lower their rates, even if very few new Munis are created: as a result, all Massachusetts residents and businesses will benefit from H869.

Please support H869 and ask the House Committee on Ways & Means to revert the language regarding the valuation of an IOU’s assets now in H3896 to Net Book (the IOU has already recovered anything beyond from its ratepayers).
Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

signed
Your full name and address
Copy to: Chairman Brian Dempsey, Room 243
House Committee on Ways & Means 
State House
Boston MA 02133
email: brian.dempsey@mahouse.gov
Chairman John Keenan, Room 473B
Joint Committee on Telecommunications, Utilities and Energy
State House
Boston MA 02133
email: john.keenan@mahouse.gov 

Chairman Benjamin Downing, Room 413F
Joint Committee on Telecommunications, Utilities and Energy
State House
Boston MA 02133
email: benjamin.downing@masenate.gov
Representative Jay Kaufman, Room 34
State House
Boston MA 02133
email: jay.kaufman@mahouse.gov
Patrick Mehr

Massachusetts Alliance for Municipal Electric Choice

31 Woodcliffe Road

Lexington MA 02421

email: patrick.mehr@gmail.com
